Timothy Road Elementary PTO Meeting
August 19, 2025 6:00 PM – TRES PL Room
22 people in person/10 people on zoom

Welcome & Introductions
Overview: What is PTO 
	Introductions
Annual Events:
Fun Run (October 3) – Leaders Lindsay Orihuela, Anna Grace Viers
Cake Auction – Jordan Powers (February 12)
Spring Fling – Caty DeLaigle (April 17) – Seeking vendors, please reach out to the PTO email account if you have a vendor in mind
	Assistant leaders are currently needed for all events.
Other ways we support the school – Open house tabling, SRO breakfast, facilitating teacher wish lists, Teacher appreciation week, playground meetups
2025 Teach Survey Results (20 responses)
Expressed need for games, puzzles, decorations, classroom supplies and additional supplies for STEM
Other – sun shades for playground, playground in front area, new soccer and basketball goals, field trip funds, fence around adaptive playground
Room parent program got positive feedback
Would like to see collaboration with other PTOs for ideas
Classroom parent directory
Monthly breakfast
Parents help with lunch and recess, especially during teacher appreciation week
2025 Parent Survey Results
Expressed a desire for more connection with other grade-level parents. Examples – meet ups and classroom directories
	Room parent program last year was a hit.
	Tuesdays at 6 seems to be a good time for meetings
Big Picture for the year:
	Focus on overlapping priorities between teachers and parents - connection
	Funding smaller needs sooner (soccer and basketball goals, teacher wishlists)
	Planning and Completing Big Projects – sun shade and front area of school
Q&A with Jan Hebbard
Discussion of front space – There is no immediate plan to expand school into the former playground space.
Currently there is a parent working on plans to improve that space and Mr. Payne has some ideas on increasing safety and making it more functional for students and the community.
Discussion of fun run – we will manage using boosterthon. Parent volunteers are needed.
Suggestion to use CCHS SGA and NHS students to volunteer 
Q&A with Mr. Payne
Discussed a need to improve traffic flow and safety during morning drop off. Ideas included police presence and parent volunteers directing traffic
	Discussed AC unit and the pothole in the side parking lot
Reminder about Family Advisory Board – we have two representatives who meet with the superintendent and can give feedback at the county level
Question about milestone testing and how can parents access results. School can now get parents scores for individual students.

Respectfully Submitted,
Daynes Parker



